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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 6th August 2014

1. Present: Margie Lundie (ML), Peter Wootton (PW), Rachel Davies (RD), Annette Egerton (AE), Philip Freer (PF), Fiona Jones (FJ), Mark Jones (MJ), Richard Kitson (RK and Alison Ryves (AR). 
2.
Apologies: Helen Bunt (HB), Catherine Evans (CE) and Richard Pryor (RP).
3.
Approval of notes from previous meeting: The notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.

4.
Electricity Supplier: Les Eastlake of St Tudy Community Shop informed us that St Tudy (along with many community shops) gets its electricity supply through a cooperative which Plunkett recommends and is supplied by Scottish Power, PW is trying to sign up before the end of the month as Western Power is due to install our electricity supply on 1st September and needs to know who our supplier is. MJ said he preferred Ecotricity because he believed they offered greener energy, however, PW reiterated he was looking to sign up with the cooperative to ensure being signed up in time for Western Power.

5.
New Committee Members: RK was welcomed as a new member of the group and ML advised that she had approached Tommy Tank and she was pleased to inform the meeting that he is prepared to become involved. PW said that TT had experience of looking after accounts and that would be a useful addition to the Steering Group.
 6.Prince’s Countryside Fund and the Airvolution funded grant: PW explained how important it was to account for every penny of these two grants and also the share money. The PFC had originally informed that we would get 50% of the funding now with the remainder in February, however, this would have made financing our project quite difficult and so PW has persuaded the Fund to release 70% now and 30% in February. A few projects such as cladding can be delayed until next year.
7. Finance Control: PW produced a report on costings and which fund it was to be financed from, however, our budget to spend exceeds money available by nearly £5000 and so a discussion took place on what needed to be spent prior to opening and what could wait until next year.  It was agreed to set up a separate finance committee with PW, ML, HB, AE and TT.

8. Fitting out of Store and Coffee Shop: ML and AE have purchased the second hand shelving etc. from Kingsley Food Hall which they thought was in good condition and AE, AR and ML had agreed on chairs, stools and tables from St Austell Brewery all of which to be delivered by the end of the week. 


David Fisher visiting on 1st September who will be able to advise on fitting out of shop and FJ gave a report back on a visit to a campsite shop run by her friend who has experience of that and other similar shops.  Her friend has offered to visit to talk about what is required and where goods should be placed and it was decided to invite him on 8th September. MJ and FJ both said it was important to try to get an EPoS till which will help with volunteer handovers as well as stock control.  MJ also thought we should consider the safety aspect of running the shop and suggested we needed a panic button.

RK was asked to design the decking which he kindly agreed to do.

FJ volunteered to speak to her friend who works at St Austell Fire Station to see if the Fire Service can help with fire protection.

PW looking at insurance but was currently finding it difficult to get a quote for the build period.

FJ can obtain cutlery, crockery etc. from a friend’s hotel business.

ML said that she and PW would be placing an advert for the part-time manager within the next couple of weeks and would advertise in the West Briton, Cornish Guardian and on line.
9.
Linden Homes: RP to ask for labour for the installation of the decking and which equates to about 160 hours.

10.
Installation: RK reported that there had been a slight delay on the water supply because of water chlorination but that everything would be finished in time for the delivery of the two portacabins on 13th and 14th August.

11. Volunteers: AR reported that the volunteer evening the night previously had been a great success and we now have 12 new volunteers. The next session is to take place on 20th August.

12. BBQ at Susan and Jeff Ashworth: RP and AE have been liaising with Susan and we are to obtain licence and run the bar and help with puddings and printing tickets. AE and ML to arrange meeting with Susan. Money raised for the store to be put towards the cost of the aprons.
13. Carnival Float: RD was asked to help design the shop float and MJ volunteered to help.
14. Store Uniform: ML showed two aprons one in dark grey and one in silver and it was decided to order both to use in the store and coffee shop.  It was decided to get our logo embroidered on each one and to get them in time for wearing at the carnival. Nearer to opening we will also need name badges too.

15. Banner: PW asked if we could erect banner at school in time for the delivery of the portacabins.  MJ said he had banner and would place it as soon as possible. AR to update thermometer. 

16. Advertising: MJ and FJ asked if we should be looking at design and advertising soon and ML reported that a new volunteer had offered to help with marketing.

17. Newspapers: AE circulated a newspaper survey she has created and it was agreed to deliver this ahead of the carnival and to have it available at the store stall at the carnival.
18. 
Date of next meeting: Thursday 21st August at Margie’s House. 

Notes taken by Annette Egerton
